MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF CHINO VALLEY

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 27,2018
6:00 P.M.

The Town Council of the Town of Chino Valley, Arizona, met for a Regular Meeting in the Chino Valley
Council Chambers, located at 202 N. State Route 89, Chino Valley, Arizona, on Tuesday, FEBRUARY 27,
2018.

Present:  Mayor Darryl Croft; Vice-Mayor Lon Turner; Councilmember Mike Best; Councilmember Cloyce
Kelly; Councilmember Annie Lane; Councilmember Corey Mendoza; Councilmember Jack Miller

Staff Town Manager Cecilia Grittman; Town Attorney Phyllis Smiley; Finance Director Joe Duffy; Public
Present:  Works Director/Town Engineer Frank Marbury; Town Clerk Jami Lewis (recorder)

1) CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE; ROLL CALL

Mayor Croft called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2) INTRODUCTIONS, PRESENTATIONS, AND PROCLAMATIONS

a) Presentation by the Water Infrastructure Finance Authority (WIFA) of the WIFA Clean Water
Project of the Year Award to the Town. (Joe Duffy, Finance Director)

Mr. Dufty recounted that the Town partnered with WIFA for funding the Center Street Project to
install sewer line to Mollie Rae subdivision, and subsequently connecting another 100 properties
on Road 1 West, which nearly doubled the number of planned connections. As WIFA gave the
Town a 45% grant, the $1.2 million project only cost about $700,000.

WIFA representatives, Susan Craig, Communication Director, and Nicole Petker,
Engineer/Project Manager, spoke about WIFA’s background and mission, the award’s criteria,
and the Town’s able administration during major staffing changes. Ms. Craig and Ms. Petker
acknowledged Finance Director Duffy, Mayor Croft and Council, Interim Public Works Director
Richard Straub, Public Works staff, and the contractor, and presented the award to the town.

b)  Community outreach regarding Yavapai Community College, presented by Rodney Jenkins, Vice
President of Community Relations.

Mr. Jenkins spoke about programs in and beyond the classroom; job fairs; impacts to the county
regarding workforce, affordable housing, and transportation; new Pathways Program; economic
development outreach and services; and celebrating 50 years in the community. Mayor Croft
recognized the College’s agribusiness program here in Town.

c) Annual report by the Chino Valley Equestrian Association regarding activities at the Equestrian
Park located on Town property.
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